
 

 
 

October 26th, 2016 
 
SNJM NEWS: 
Enriching journey:  After a week of visiting in France, Sr. Jeannine Vermette is presently in the 
Holy Land. We wish her a blessed pilgrimage!  
 
“Stories stored in her heart”:  Marie-Claire Marcotte, a young woman who is known to the House 
of Prayer in Fort Qu’Appelle had a conversation with Sr. Margaret Dick last month.  Read about this 
interview at: http://shesaidfilmsinc.com/notes/amasterlistener. 
 
A temporary home for Cathy:  As of November 2nd, you will find Sr. Cathy in Room 500 at Despins 
Residence.  She will stay as long as needed to balance medications. 
 
WORDS OF THANKS: 
Dear Sisters and Associates, Thank you for your support and your affection on the occasion of my 
sister, Denyse’s death.  I am grateful for your presence at the funeral and for your prayers.  Thank 
you very much!  Edith Grenier.  

Dear friends, Thank you for your prayers, emails, cards, and phone calls as I journeyed with my 
sister, Meg, these past three months. She always was glad when I got news from home and was so 
grateful to know that you were praying for her and all of us. She died peacefully at home.  My love 
and my prayers, Sr. Marylyn Gibney.  

Sisters, Associates and Friends, Thank you for your continued prayers and support as I continue 
through this time of letting go and acceptance. A Thank You to all who helped while my family was 
in visiting from Australia & Québec. Many drove and toured and were present.  A Huge Thank You 
to our Despins Sisters for their wonderful hospitality and for hosting the gathering last week. A Huge 
Thank You to all! Sr. Cathy. 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
For the sick and those who are in need: 

• Eugenia Ramirez, a 2001 graduate of St. Mary's Academy, who is in critical condition at 
Health Sciences Centre. 

For those who have died and those who mourn their loss: 
• Sr. Pauline Côté (in religion Sr. Marie-Noël), SNJM-PQ. 
• Sr. Nora Christian (in religion Sr. Thaddeus Mary) SNJM-US_ON. 
• Rachel Brisson, sister of Sr Marguerite Lemoine, who died on October 17th. 
• Mrs. Ann Bart, mother of Ernie Bart, Associate.  Our prayers accompany the family. 
• Josée Lareau whose funeral was celebrated on Saturday, October 22nd. 

 
EVENTS ELSEWHERE:  
Le Manitoba chante! : The Manitoba Choral Association presents a 40th anniversary concert on 
Sunday, November 6th 2016 at 7 PM at the Centennial Hall. Over 600 singers (including Jeannine), 
10 choirs (including Les Intrépides), and 4 bands from all over Manitoba. Adults $25. 16 and under; 
$10. For tickets call: (204) 942-6037 or email: www.manitobasings.org.  
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